[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
      Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – JULY 23, 2015
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30pm
In Attendance:  Regina Hawley, Jack Archibald, Pam Boyd, Chris McCarthy,                    
                                 Emma Curry

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES

PUBLIC COMMENT
Emma Curry reported that there was no Youth Commission meeting this month.  

PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Summer Rec – Regina reported that she has spoken with Mr. Whitehead who said that the Summer Recreation Program is in full swing.  They are having weekly themes this year, such as Hoop Week, Target Week and Flight Week for the first three weeks.  Fridays are water day down at Fireman’s Field and all is going well there.  Trips are being planned for JSA Play, the Atlantic Highlands Playhouse, a day of seining, a nature walk through Lenape Woods and the Keansburg Water Park.  Regina noted that Mr. Gehlhaus, owner of the Waterpark, has gifted the tickets and the only expense for recreation will be the bus, which will be offset by the children who will be attending the trip.  Regina asked that a thank you note be sent to Mr. Gehlhaus for his generosity.  Jack suggested that Mr. Gehlhaus be made an Honorary Member of the Recreation Committee, or that his daughter, who is a resident of Atlantic Highlands be offered a position on the Committee.  Regina also reported that the children were treated to some Ice Cream from a resident who had an Ice Cream truck stop by camp last week.  The CIT program only has 1 participant this year, but he is doing well and she hopes to see that program grow in years to come.  There are 112 children registered in the camp program this year with a daily showing of 50 to 60.  

Regina reminded the Committee that there are 2 tents, a large table, 2 chairs, a small table and a banner in the trailer which can be used for any Recreation events.

· Summer Concerts – Summer Concerts have begun.  Chris Morrisey has had fliers and lawn signs made.  Regina suggested that the Committee go to a couple of the concerts and hand out popcorn and water compliments of the AH Recreation Committee.  

· Fall Youth Soccer – Chris McCarthy reported that registration for the Fall Soccer Program has begun.  Enrollment is at 70 players to date, so Chris will extend registration to the 7th of August.  A flier will be sent as to the schools and past players as a reminder.  Chris asked that registration be opened for the Squirts Soccer Clinic.  She will put together the information for the web page.  It will be a clinic for 3 year olds.  

· Yoga on the Bay – Recreations newest program has been approved by the Harbor Commission and will begin on Saturday July 25th.  Participants will meet in the Harbor at the Gazebo and will pay $10.00 per class.

· Halloween Parade – The parade is scheduled for October 31st at 1:00 pm.  Regina suggested asking local businesses to attend the festivities, set up a table and distribute treats to the children while they wait for the judging.  Discussion followed regarding what the Committee would like to hand out to the children as refreshments. It was decided to look into the cost of individually packaged pretzels and potato chip along with bottled water.  Jack offered to distribute the snacks to the children.  Regina suggested that the Committee elect a Grand Marshal for the parade, and asked for committee members to put together a list of candidates.  Regina mentioned that they are looking into a Trunk or Treat program for next year.

· Holiday Celebration – Regina and Jack volunteered to help Xena with the Holiday Celebration.  The Youth Commission will be a part of this event and it was discussed that the Henry Hudson Choir will be asked sing.  

· Winter Youth Basketball – Chris had no report at this time.  She would like to get the Soccer programs underway before she begins with Basketball.  

· Kinder Gym – Regina has reached out to Lou Harmon offering to help Lou if needed.

· US Elite – Regina reported that the 3 year old soccer program which is run by US Elite is no longer needed now the Squirts Soccer Clinic is a part of our own programs.

NEW BUSINESS: 

 Pam Boyd reported that the Henry Hudson Art Class has agreed to make signs for Recreation Events when school reopens in September.  Discussion followed regarding placement of the signs.  It was suggested that Adam Hubeny be contacted to look into the placement of signs on the stone pillar coming into town.  


ADJOURN:

Regina Hawley motioned to adjourn, Chris McCarthy seconds the motion meeting adjourned, 7:38 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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